Jikoji Zen Center

Board of Trustees Meeting 

June 10, 2012
Board Members Present:  Cliff Isberg, Doug Jacobson, Gerow Reece, Jennifer Hohman, 

Other Officers Present:  Bryan Gaynor, Treasurer 

Head Teacher:  Shoho Michael Newhall 

Residents Present: Greg Campbell, Michael Newhall, Gerow Reece, Karin Sigmund, Doug Jacobson

Sangha members: Hollis DeLancey, Kendra Beck 

Meeting called to order at 2 pm, by President Cliff Isberg.

1.  Reports:

A.  Treasurer’s Report: Bryan Gaynor and Hollis DeLancey, presented the current Revenue-Expense, Budget, and Profit – Loss reports.   The proposed budget for FY 2012-13 should be completed in two weeks and will be sent out for review and approval.

B.  Teacher’s Report:  Michael presented the new “Jikoji Resident and Guest Info Guide” prepared to clarify expectations of residents and resident guests.  He stated the core practice expected of residents of JZC is daily meditation, Sunday program, and sesshins. He gave a brief rundown on the preparations for the Kobun Memorial Sesshin and has an article on Kobun in the summer issue of Buddhadharma.  

C.  MOM report:  Doug discussed maintenance needs including water tank replacement, water filtration system upgrade, and tree removal.

D.  POP report: Resident Rm 3, the newest room upgrade, should be ready for paint by Friday.  Crew is working this week to finish out upgrades to Rm 2, Rm 21/2, deck repairs, and Zendo partitions.  Work to continue on ADA upgrades from the road to the Zendo.  Bryan is planning to provide a composting toilet for room under the Zendo when Barbara Anderson is here this fall.

E.  Shika Report:  Karin Sigmund provided update on preparation for the Memorial Sesshin in late July, with so far 40 participants for the sesshin and more expected on Sunday July 29th.   

F.  Residents’ Report:  Gerow gave an account of the residents’ experience over the winter and early spring while Michael Newhall was away.

G.  Memorial Sesshin:  Michael stated that Vanya Palmers shall be the guiding teacher for the sesshin.   This will be a celebratory and light sesshin with evening visits to the Ridge.  Event planning includes accommodations for housing, camping, transportation, and parking. Barbara Forsberg is to be the Tenzo.

H.  Facilities Committee: Bryan asked Doug to proceed with getting road rock, fire suppression system, tree removal (west side of Dorm Bldg) and water system with expenditure of less than $10K. Kendra Beck was added as a committee member.

3.  Consent Items:
A.  Motion was made, seconded, and unanimously approved to elect Edith Allison Bennet onto the Board.

B.  Motion was made, seconded, and unanimously approved new officers: Doug Jacobson, President; Dan Zigmond, VP; Cliff Isberg, Secretary; Bryan Gaynor, Treasurer.

4.  Minutes: Meeting minutes from February 19, 2012 were approved as corrected.
5.  Next meeting is scheduled for December 2, 2012.    Meeting was adjourned at 4:25 pm.

Signed, ________________________
June 20, 2012


Douglas Jacobson, Secretary

